[image: image1.wmf]
Committee Meeting Minutes

Monday 10 September 2012, 1pm – 4pm


4th Floor meeting room, Discovery Museum, Newcastle
Chair:  Michael Terwey

Minutes: Jenny Brown

Attendees: Adam Bell, Laura Briggs, Jenny Brown, Jude Holland, Michelle Lees, Helen McConnell, Cat Newley, Karen Oliver-Spry, Michael Terwey

1. Introductions and committee contact details

Michael Terwey welcomed new committee members present, Jude Holland and Helen McConnell, and Ciara Canning who was not able to attend.

ACTION: All to forward any changes to their contact details to Jenny Brown.

2. Apologies
Victoria Rogers, Jenny Broadbent, Ciara Canning and Joe Carr.
3. Minutes of last meeting & matters arising

Karen Oliver-Spry apologised that she had been unable to collate the results of the Membership Survey.

ACTION: Jenny Brown to collate the results before the next committee meeting.

Geology Seminar payments are nearly all in.

ACTION: Jenny Brown to chase final outstanding payee, the Victoria Gallery and Museum, University of Liverpool.
ACTION: Ref. May’s meeting, Jenny Brown to ensure handover with George includes an archiving policy.

4. Allocation of Committee roles

Adam Bell to continue as SHCG News Editor

Cat Newley to continue as Web Editor and Email List Coordinator
Laura Briggs to continue as Membership Secretary

Victoria Rogers to continue as FirstBASE Project Coordinator
Helen McConnell, Journal Editor

Jenny Broadbent, Sponsorship and Development Officer

Jude Holland and Ciara Canning, Conference and Seminar Organisers
Michelle Lees will continue to coordinate the ACE / Whatchamacallits Project
5. Conference 2012 feedback and evaluation
Karen Oliver-Spry spoke to her comprehensive report on the results of the evaluations survey of attendees and non-attendees of Conference 2012.

· Adam Bell asked how people have responded to 2 day format, with the response that it has generally been positive.  More time was allocated this year for visiting the host venues, as had been highlighted as an area of concern in the overall reduction.

· A discussion followed of the debate’s relative lack of success, with all agreeing that the debaters tended to be from similar backgrounds resulting in an insufficient enough difference of opinion, which was reflected in the comments from the floor.  All agree debate is a good concept, but does need good debaters.

· Cat Newley requested clarification of “self-funded” and “SHCG funded” delegates in questionnaire.  Karen Oliver-Spry replied that this category was introduced to the survey this year – in previous years, SHCG funded delegates may have ticked “self-funded” or “employer funded” depending on how SHCG was reimbursing speaker etc expenses.

· Michael Terwey asked whether the survey specifically ask if conference offers good value for money.  It is not currently a separate question and all agreed we may need to ask it as a separate question.  

· Karen Oliver-Spry said she was pleased on the whole.  A lot of the criticisms are due to logistical things that can’t be done any other way and so should not outweigh the successes.

· Jude Holland asked about the format and delivery of the unconference session.   All agreed it wasn’t very successful because of requirement to change the chair layout, people were not quite comfortable with the concept and Maurice had to do a lot more facilitation than desired.  Helen McConnell queried whether Maurice Davies was the best choice to host it, suggesting his relatively high profile might make him intimidating to new starters.  Michael Terwey agreed that normally SHCG conference tends not to have such high profile people encouraging a frank, open atmosphere.

· Karen Oliver-Spry questioned whether early/mid-July is the best time of year for conference.  Adam Bell thought it was beneficial to be early to catch fresh budgets, although the survey had revealed that many delegates still weren’t able to secure a funding decision in time for the early booking discount.  Karen Oliver-Spry said her gut feeling is to bring conference back into June.
· Conference Accommodation. Michael Terwey suggested that we offer a non-residential full package in future.  All present agreed.

· Free places.  Karen Oliver-Spry asked committee to consider opening up free places to existing members, as uptake had been low with few really strong applications.  Helen McConnell asked whether the free places are publicised to Museums Studies courses.  Michael Terwey felt it was important to continue offering free places to new-members to establish active routes to conference early on by removing the barrier of cost.   All agreed we should publicise these further including the Leicester Museum Jobs page, Museums Journal, Facebook and LinkedIn, including posting in on the pages of appropriate external groups (e.g. Museums Studies students etc).
6. Conference 2013 planning

· Evaluation had suggested equally weighted requests for East Anglia, Scotland or Northern Island as a location. The last SHCG conference in Scotland was 2006 and in Northern Ireland in 1999.  

· Committee felt conference should be held in either Northern Ireland or Scotland, with a majority in favour of Northern Ireland.  Those opposed felt that it was a big risk for SHCG to undertake in a time or austerity and in light of SHCG’s low core funds.  Those in support of Northern Ireland acknowledged the serious difficulties and need for full committee to assist in the undertaking and promotion of conference, but felt it was an appropriate interval to return, especially given the first UK Capital of Culture in Derry next year.

· All agreed to re-examine the proposal for Northern Ireland in one month’s time, with Scotland as second choice depending on the outcome of the following actions:

· ACTION: Adam Bell to find out who was on committee when conference was last in Northern Ireland and to assist Ciara Canning and Jude Holland with ideas for venues and subjects.

· ACTION: Jude Holland and Ciara Canning to do a risk management exercise for conference in Northern Ireland and circulate to committee for 15 October.  To include comparative travel costs to Northern Ireland and Scotland and other potential barriers to attendance.
· ACTION: Jenny Broadbent to focus fundraising research on conference.  Suggestions from committee including regional development agencies, museum agencies, Arts Council Northern Ireland, civic support from Derry.
· ACTION –Jude Holland, Ciara Canning, Adam Bell (requesting the assistance of Hannah Crowdy, NMNI) to look at a suitable broad theme to appeal to a broad range of membership.  Suggestions from committee included cultural identity, contemporary collecting and post industrial landscape/identity.
· ACTION: All to forward ideas, contacts to Ciara Canning and Jude Holland, and provide assistance as required.

7. MA Conference 2012 planning
SHCG will have a stand at the Marketplace during the MA conference.  Jenny Brown and Cat Newley are attending MA conference on Thursday, Helen McConnell and Michael Terwey are attending both days.  Georgina Young may also offer to assist. 

ACTION: Jenny Brown to circulate a timetable for manning the stand.
8. AGM debrief – membership motions

Both motions (to change the membership fee structure; to empower committee to raise membership fees by up to 5% annually) were passed.  Laura Briggs is waiting to establish what format the membership database needs to be for adding to the website but indicated it should be ready prior to implementation of the new fee structure.  

All agreed that the impact of the changes to be reviewed at the last committee meeting prior to AGM.  

All agreed that in future, News will not be added to the website for 6 months from publication and Journal for 12 months from publication.  

ACTION: Jenny Brown to make sure the motions are incorporated into the constitution where relevant, and pass to Cat Newley for the website.  
ACTION: Laura Briggs and Joe Carr to implement changes in next membership round.  ACTION: Adam Bell and Helen McConnell to ensure all future copies of News and Journal are available in digital format (inc. document and internet hyperlinks for increased usability).
9. Forward Plan

ACTION: Jenny Brown to circulate the most recent version of the Forward Plan for consideration.  

ACTION: All to review their section and forward amendments and any items or areas for discussion by full committee to Jenny Brown by 15 October.

ACTION: Jenny Broadbent to prepare a report on bookings for Object Lessons and recommendations for the future use/promotion, for discussion at next meeting.  
10. Esmee Fairburn / FirstBASE project

ACTION: Victoria Rogers to let committee know the plans for the October launch of FirstBASE and what support she requires from committee.

ACTION: Victoria Rogers to report at next meeting on the future model for delivery and development of FirstBASE, including the number of meetings annually, costs, reporting structure.

11. ACE / Whatchamacallits project

Michelle Lees reported we had received the grant letter from ACE, but that the grant holder’s name needed to be amended and our bank address confirmed before we can draw down the funds.  The funds need to be spent by the end of March 2013.

Committee agreed that Liverpool, Bristol and Newcastle should be the locations for the seminars, to be renamed as per instruction from ACE.

ACTION: Michelle Lees to prepare and circulate a brief for a freelancer to deliver the seminars.

12. Museums 2020 Consultation Response

The Museums Association has launched their Museums 2020 consultation, with a deadline of 31 October for responses.
ACTION: All to read consultation documents and forward ideas to Michael Terwey by 15 October, to collate and respond on behalf of our members.

13. Queries arising from committee member reports

Email list and website

ACTION: Cat Newley to get log-in for document store for Secretary and Web Editor, for archiving purposes.

ACTION: Jenny Brown to ensure discussion of arching policy and details of related organisations during handover from Georgina Young.

ACTION:  Cat Newley to double check contact details on website for the possibility of former committee members’ details still being online.  

Fundraising and Sponsorship

ACTION: Laura Briggs to forward Freya’s contact details to Jenny Brown.

Seminars

ACTION: Jenny Broadbent to email Bev about pushing the Crime & Punishment seminar, and to introduce new seminar organisers for future correspondence.   

ACTION: Jenny Brown to forward Social History Society contact details and correspondence to conference organisers for possible inclusion in 2013 conference programme.

News

ACTION: Jenny Brown offered to write article on moving collections (Theory and Practice) for issue 71.

ACTION: All new committee members to forward photos to Adam Bell for back pages of News (and any changes to for existing committee) by 15 October.

ACTION: Michelle Lees to forward details about Whatchamacallit seminar to Adam Bell by 15 October.  

ACTION: Cat Newley to supply details about the new email list to Adam Bell by 15 October.

14. Queries arising from Officer reports
· Chair
ACTION: Michael Terwey to ask Ciara Canning if she’d like to attend the contemporary collecting seminar on behalf of SHCG.

· Treasurer
The committee had the following queries but unfortunately Joe Carr was unavailable to comment by telephone:

· In terms of statement of accounts, how does our position relate/compare to last year?

· Do we have enough money to deliver our commitments this year?

· What is our reserve limit and have we got it?

ACTION: Joe Carr to prepare a report for the next meeting delineating committee expenses further, with budget lines for regular outgoings and projected costs for each, in effect setting a budget based on previous expenditure for committee to work to.   The report to answer the above queries from committee.

· Secretary
ACTION: Cat Newley to change password for enquiry email and notify Jenny Brown.

· Membership Secretary
Laura Briggs queried what paper files can be shredded.

ACTION: Laura Briggs to shred membership details on paper once transferred to the database; to keep current invoices until 6 months after close of financial year (unless required for audit).

ACTION: Joe Carr to advise Laura Briggs if other paperwork is required for audit.

ACTION: Jenny Brown to ensure discussion of how long we keep these documents as part of handover with Georgina Young.  
15. AOCB
· Michael Terwey proposed one fewer committee meeting this year.  All present agreed.

· ACTION: Jenny Brown to remind committee to book committee dates and book travel in advance.
16. Dates of next meetings

· 7 December at National Media Museum, Bradford

· 26 April at Museum of St Albans, St Albans
